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	Healthcare for asylum seeker restored

	TÜRKIYE


As of 2 May 2025, Afghan asylum seeker Tabriz Saifi’s access to free healthcare has been restored, following the reversal of the February decision by the Bursa Directorate of Migration Management to reject his family’s application for international protection.
On 2 May, the Bursa Directorate of Migration Management contacted the Saifi family to invite them to a meeting. During the meeting, they informed the family that they are reversing their previous decision to reject their application for international protection, which will now be considered.
This reversal means the family’s asylum seeker status has been restored. As a result, Tabriz Saifi’s full access to free medical care and associated services has also been reinstated, initially for a period of one year.
This outcome would not have been possible without the pressure placed on the authorities through the hundreds of appeals they have received since the launch of the urgent action appeal.
The Human Rights Foundation of Türkiye, which also been supporting the family and referred Tabriz Saifi’s case to Amnesty International, stated: «The actions of Amnesty International activists and others appealing to the authorities to reinstate Tabriz Saifi’s access the life preserving medical care has been crucial in achieving this outcome. On behalf of Tabriz Saifi and his family, we are grateful to everyone who took this action».
Thank you to all those who sent appeals. Your solidarity played a vital role in securing this positive outcome for Tabriz Saifi and his family.
No further action is requested. Many thanks to all who sent appeals.

